FACULTY SENATE ANNOUNCEMENTS
November 4, 2008

1. The Chancellor has approved the following resolutions:
08-41 Guidelines for Preparing a Cumulative Evaluation.
08-42 Revisions to the ECU Faculty Manual, Appendix B. Policy for the Cumulative Review of

Permanently Tenured Faculty of ECU.

. Speaking privileges have been granted to Beth Velde, Mary Farwell, Judi Bailey, and Angela
Anderson.

. Bob Morrison (Chemistry and Past Chair of the Faculty) has graciously agreed to serve as
Parliamentarian today.

. Faculty are encouraged to participate in the Question Period of the Faculty Senate meeting. This
period allows faculty an opportunity to ask questions of administrators and others present relating to
activities of the administration or Faculty Senate committees.

. We have the following vacancies on standing University Committees and ask that anyone interested
please contact Janice Tovey, Chair of the Faculty, at toveyj@ecu.edu.
e Continuing and Career Education Committee, Faculty Senate representative
o Libraries Committee, regular member (2009 term)
e Research/Creative Activity Grants Committee, regular member (2011 term)
e Teaching Grants Committee, regular member (2009 term)

. Letters concerning unit elections for 2009-2010 Facuity Senate representation will be mailed to unit
code administrators in early January. In accordance with the ECU Faculty Manual, Appendix A,
elections are to be held during the month of February. Please call the Faculty Senate office if you have

any questions.

. Faculty members not located on main campus (Allied Health Sciences, Health and Human
Performance, Health Sciences Library, Medicine, and Nursing,) and who serve on various academic
standing committees are reminded of special courtesy parking permits available from the office of
Parking and Transportation Services. Special Courtesy Permits allow faculty members attending
meetings, etc. to park in "A1/B1” lots on main campus. These permits are issued to unit heads at no
charge and are to be used in conjunction with a paid parking permit. Additional information is available
from Parking and Transportation Services at 328-1961.

. Join the East Carolina Alumni Association for our second “U Pirates™ event to be held on
Wednesday, November 12, 2008, from 5:30 p.m. — 7:00 p.m. in J.Y. Joyner Library,
2nd Floor Administrative Area and Gallery Exhibit. This casual event is FREE of charge for ECU faculty
and staff members and plenty of food and beverages will be on hand. “U Pirates” is a program for
ECU faculty and staff members focused on engaging members of the ECU community and providing
opportunities for employees to interact with one another outside of the office. Events will be held
quarterly at various locations on campus and we hope you will take advantage of these fun
opportunities to get to know your fellow ECU colleagues. U Pirates events are casual and comfortable.
Please feel free to “come as you are” after work. To register by November 10, please visit
PirateAlumni.com/November12UPirates. If you have questions, call the Alumni Center at 328-6072 or

. e-mail Dan Frezza at frezzad @ecu.edu.




